Great Basin College Student Government Association

Minutes

12:30 P.M. May 5th, 2017

Meeting by Interactive System

Battle Mountain - GBC BM 2

Elko – Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122

Ely – GBC 112 Pahrump – GBC PVC 119 Winnemucca – GBC 108

I. Call to Order: 12:35 PM

II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Jonah Dueck, President

Present

Cristian Apolinar, Vice President

Present

Rebecca Linville, Secretary

Present

Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Present

Battle Mountain Senator

Vacant

Elko Senators

Vacant

Ely Senators

Vacant

Pahrump Senators

Paola Briseno-Rojo

Present

Winnemucca Senators

Emilio Esteven Castillejos

Present

Colton Irons

Present

III. Introduction of Guests

Information Only

Battle Mountain: Scott Linville and Chelsey Fox. Elko: Director of Environmental Health, Safety, and Security, Pat Anderson, Kylee Squires, Brooke Johnson, and Emma Dueck. Ely: Bonnie Griffith and Bailey Rose. Pahrump: Ashlyn King and Adam Huckeby.

IV. Public Comment

Information Only

A. Student Advocate Adriana Mendez stated that the SGA Awards Ceremony may need to be cancelled due to other celebrations and timing of everything going on. Instead of having the ceremony, the SGA Awards, t-shirts, and name tags will be

taken to each center during their graduation celebration. Everyone agreed cancelling would be best.

V. Approval of Agenda

For Possible Action

A. Senator Castillejos moved to approve the agenda for May 5, 2017. Vice President Apolinar seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

VI. Approval of Minutes

For Possible Action

A. Senator Briseno-Rojo moved to approve the minutes for April 28, 2017. Senator Irons seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

VII. President's Report

Information Only

- A. President Jonah Ducck discussed current SGA events and his current activities as SGA President.
 - President Dueck stated this would be his last meeting as President. He enjoyed the experience.
 - The award name plates have been approved, and they should be delivered early next week. The t-shirts arrived.
 - He attended President's Council.

VIII. Vice President's Report

Information Only

- A. Vice President Cristian Apolinar discussed current SGA events and his current activities as SGA Vice President.
 - Vice President Apolinar had the final SOLAR meeting for the semester. There were some advisor's that attended, and they were introduced to Paola.

IX. Treasury Report

For Possible Action

A. Facilities

- None.

X. Student Advocate's Report

Information Only

- A. Student Advocate Adriana Mendez will discuss current GBC events and items concerning SGA.
 - Student Advocate Adriana Mendez said that campus has been busy getting ready for finals and advising for next semester.
 - She thanks President Dueck and Vice President Apolinar for stepping up and serving the students of GBC. The semester is ending on a good note with more positions filled. She thanked everyone for all their hard work.

XI. Senator Reports

Information Only

- A. Battle Mountain-None.
- B. Elko- None.
- C. Ely- None.
- D. Pahrump- Senator Briseno-Rojo has been getting ready for finals week. They are planning a pajama day and a get together for the students.

E. Winnemucca- Senator Castillejos said they put out coffee for the students during the week. The students seemed to enjoy it. They will start taking the Crayon Initiative boxes to schools.

XII. Unfinished Business

A. None.

XIII. New Business

A. Oath of Office

For Possible Action

President Dueck administered the oath of office to the new SGA officers. President: Rebecca Linville. Vice President: Paola Briseno-Rojo. Battle Mountain Senator: Brooke Johnson. Elko Senator: Kylee Squires. Ely Senators: Bonnie Griffith and Bailey Rose. Pahrump Scnators: Adam Huckeby and Ashlyn King.

XIV. Public Comment

Information Only

- A. Student Advocate Adriana Mendez congratulated the new SGA officers. She also thanked Jonah Dueck and Cristian Apolinar for their hard work and wished them well in the future. He thanked Pat and Adriana for their hard work and help.
- **B.** Jonah Dueck thanked everyone that served during his presidency. He wished all the new officers well.
- C. Cristian Apolinar thanked everyone for the opportunity to be Vice President. He said he learned a lot. He wished everyone luck in the future. He thanked Pat and Adriana for their help.
- D. Vice President Paola Briseno-Rojo thanked everyone for their hard work. She wished Jonah well with his internship.
- E. President Rebecca Linville congratulated the new officers. She asked current officers to text her so they can keep in touch. She thanked Jonah and Cristian for their service, and thanked Pat and Adriana for keeping SGA going during the rough time.
- F. Chelsey Fox congratulated all new officers. She is excited to see where SGA goes. Her advice is to always ask questions and voice idea. Be a part of the team.
- G. Pat Anderson thanked all those who served over the last year. She believes SGA will start off the next year strong. She asked that all officers bring their calendars to the next meeting to set up the dates for summer meetings.

SGA President: http://www.pate.__May_12, 2017

Adjourned: 1:08 PM